
Next Meeting: 
Monday, April 19, 2004 
Elks Lodge 
1475 Creekside Drive 
Walnut Creek 
 
Call 806-8874 by the Thurs-
day prior to the meeting to 
cancel your standing reser-
vation or to bring a guest!    April, 2004 

Sayings of the 2004 Big Sir Tom Robinson 

Reminder: 
 
Our Branch Webmaster, Floyd Skelton, has 
created an online calendar for all the planned 
Branch 116 activities. It is an excellent prod-
uct and can be accessed at 
http://home.att.net/~trampas1/2004 Calen-
dar/ 

Greeters for March 
are Ed Regalia and Frank 
Bryant 

Menu for the April Luncheon 
 
Teriyaki Tritips 
Fried Rice 
Asian Slaw Salad 

April 
Birthdays 

When you see 
these members, 
wish them a 
Happy Birthday! 
 
Bryant, Frank  
Chaffee, Richard 
Clizbe, Robert  
Hemmelsbach,  
   William 
Honstein, Harry  
Laird, Lynden 
Lausten, Raymond 
McDowell, Ralph 
McLaughlin, 
  Charles  
Mowris, William 
Nastos, Andrew 
Ostler, Joseph 
Power, Eugene 
Schlueter, Richard 
Shader, Robert 
Slaby, David 
Smith, Ben 
Yasuda, Arthur 
Yeraka, Benjamin 
Yniguez, Anthony 

Horoscope for 
Aries / Taurus 
 
Try not to be 
too impulsive 
this month. Ask 
yourself if you 
really need that 
howitzer, or if 
you just think 
it'd be fun to 
have one. 

 Trampas 
 Topics 

Those of you who have been attending the recent meetings are aware of the 
rather large increase in the number of members in attendance. We have also had 
an increase in guests. Parking is becoming a problem. We have arranged with 

the ELKS to use the area behind the building. If you find the barriers placed in the way, sim-
ply move them to the side. If you are one of the early ones using this area, please go all the 
way up the driveway. We can accommodate about 10 more cars in this area. 

Another way of relieving the parking problem is to car pool. We would need someone to 
coordinate this function. We already have volunteers to drive those who no longer have the 
ability to operate a car. This could be included in the program. Does anyone dare to volun-
teer to run this program? 

We still have a minor problem with the moving of reservation cards. Please respect the fact 
that someone has arrived ahead of you and placed their card. I reviewed some past TOPICS 
and it goes back to Feb. 2002. It probably goes back further, but I do not have the older is-
sues. 

Bob Lake, charter member, will join me at the head table and talk about the early days of 
Branch 116. 

See you all at the Ladies Day Dinner Dance on May 19th. It is a great bargain. 
 
P.S. "Conscience is the inner voice which warns us that someone may be watching" H.L. 
Mencken 

 
 

Receipts -           $12,790.55  
Disbursements - $10,457.27  
Balance -                             $2,333.28  
Savings -                             $1,715.56  
Petty Cash -                         $   250.00  
Total as of 3/31/2004 -        $4,298.84 

Don Roberts 
       Treasurer’s Report 



Branch 116 Leadership for 2004 

Big SIR 
Tom Robinson 

798-4276 

Little SIR 
Ron Domer 
838-8320 

Secretary 
Jack Bevis 
254-7256 

Asst. Secretary 
Matt Arena 
946-0404 

Asst. Treasurer 
Bob Shader 
939-8421 

Attendance  Jim Nachtweih     838-7417 
Audit   Dick Thomson     944-1760 
   Dan Pope             939-5483 
Bridge   Jim Pope              837-4980 
Candy Sales  Terry McGovern  672-7687 
Chaplain  Harry Shaner        933-2493 
Christmas Luncheon Jim Shurr    937-9142 
Computers  Dick Thomson     944-1760  
Fishing   Terry Miller         686-9298 
Golf   Phil Jenkins          837-7881 
Golf Handicap  David Harris        672-5543 
Greeters  Ed Regalia           934-6313 
Historian  Matt Arena           946-0404 
Host   Frank Crua           932-0975 
Interviewer  Bill Mowris          672-2885 
 

Investment  Ben Smith            820-5403 
Ladies Day  Jim Shurr              937-9142 
Membership  Roland Scrivner   938-9078 
Membership Roster Dick Thomson     944-1760 
Newsletter Editor Phil Goff              831-3692 
       — Proofreader John Maclay         937-2399 
       — Distribution Lynden Laird       937-1368 
Photographer  Ken Miller           256-9419 
Piano   Bob Lake              837-4054 
Poker   Bill Harrington     935-1625 
Sunshine  Art Donaldson      934-8391 
Travel   Kirk McVean       9375403 
Volunteers  Bob Kinser           837-8886 
Webmaster  Floyd Skelton       838-2515 

Treasurer 
Don Roberts 

672-7698 

Executive Committee 

Ken Harold 
932-6259 

Bill McCallum 
939-5045 

Tim Hubbard 
944-0472 

Doug Brown 
825-7475 

Pat Bermingham 
930-9477 

Dick Thomson 
944-1760 

Board of Directors 

Committee Chairmen 
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Carlos Xavier 
947-6756 



Jim Nachtweih          March Attendance 
 

Attendance at the March 15th meeting totaled 214 persons, including 198 members, 15 guests and 1 
speaker.   There were 40 excused members and 14 unexcused members. The unexcused members will 
be asked to pay for their missed lunch. 
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Roland Scrivner          Membership Summary for March 2004 
             Total Current Members  —   258 Total in Process   —    14 
 This Month’s Inductees —     2  On Inactive Status  — 23 
 Those in Interview Stage —   5  Left the Branch  —       2 

                                                       Rossini, Frank #119 Resigned-Business 
                                                            Bates, Charles #022 Resigned 
                                            New Members Inducted on March 15, 2004 

Charles G McLaughlin, Barbara 
135 Sugar Creek Ln. 
Alamo, 94507    831-0985 
embase@sbcglobal.net 

Frank R Portillo 
874 Stonehaven Dr 
Walnut Creek, 94598   937-1404 
fportillo@jps.net 

Art Donaldson             Sunshine Report 

A driver was pulled over by a police officer for speeding. As the officer was writing the ticket, he noticed several 
machetes in the car. "What are those for?" he asked suspiciously. 
"I'm a juggler," the man replied. "I use those in my act."  

"Well, show me," the officer requested. So he got out the machetes and started juggling them, first three, then more, 
finally seven at one time, overhand, underhand, behind the back, putting on a dazzling show and amazing the offi-
cer.  

Another car passed by. The driver did a double take, and said, "My God. I've got to give up drinking! Look at the 
sobriety test they're giving now."  

Art Verhaeghe had successful surgery to remove a cancerous spot on his lung. He is currently in a 
convalescent hospital and experiencing loss of appetite. 

Art Hirsch  has started radiation treatment on his left shoulder. He is also continuing chemotherapy but is hoping to attend a 
SIR meeting as soon as his health permits. 

Earl Kavert is scheduled for a CAT scan in mid April to determine if his cancer has spread. 

Bob Nichols is continuing to recover from a broken left leg suffered on March 4.   

Dick Lake’s broken right hip is healing but he is still only able to walk (with a walker) for short periods of time. 

Please let Art Donaldson (dnldsn@earthlink.net or 934-8391) know of any Sunshine concerns.   
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The time for member reports of “no fishing” coupled with a sheepish grin is over!!! A 5 day trip to 
Camanche/Don Pedro Reservoirs in the area east of Modesto will kick off the Spring season. Eight 
members of the Group will try their luck for king and kokanee salmon, brook and rainbow trout and 

whatever else there may be to catch. The weather looks uniformly good during the week of March 22 and the 
accommodations will be spectacular (staying at 3 bedroom condos in Angels Camp with adjacent spa and 
workout rooms). Should be really tough!! 
  
And closely following will be trips to Collins Lake (April 13-17), McSwain Reservoir (5/3-5/7), Lake Almanor 
(May 16-20), Pitt River (fly fishing 5/22-26), trout fishing on the Lower Sacramento (June 9-11), Norden and 
Donner Lake (June 20-24), Grass Valley (July 25-29), New Melones (August 15-20), Montana (September 13-17) 
and Eagle Lake (October 10-15). There are also expected to be trips to the Delta (as arranged by individual 
members for stripers and Salmon) and to other reservoirs (Lafayette, San Pablo, etc.) for trout and bass. The 
Group is planning two socials, one June 17 at a local pub (Mr. Pickwick if still open at that time) and another in 
September for wives, etc. REMEMBER, IF YOU’RE NOT FISHING OR HAVING FUN IT’S YOUR FAULT. 
  
You can get involved in our Fishing Group by coming to one of our meetings. We normally meet the 4th Thursday 
of every month at the Legends Sports Bar and Grill at the Diablo Creek Golf Course at 4050 Port Chicago 
Highway in Concord commencing at 8:30 a.m. For further information, please contact Bill Hooy (Big Fish)(925-
686-2627), Terry Miller, SIRS 116, Fishing Coordinator, (925-686-9298) or Tom Hensley (Secretary Treasurer)
(925-937-0605). All SIR members and guests are welcome and, indeed, encouraged to participate in the fishing 
trips as well as attend our monthly meetings. 

Terry Miller        Area 2 Fishing Report for April, 2004 

Our Guest Speaker for the April Luncheon is: 
 

Professor Heino Nitsche 
University of California Berkeley 

 
A native of Munich, Germany, he is now a professor of chemistry at UC-Berkeley.   Professor 
Nitsche is also a senior faculty scientist in the nuclear science division at Lawrence Berkeley 

National Lab in Berkeley. Professor Nitsche's wife, Martha, is a native of the U.S.A. 
 
Professor Nitsche will speak on the promise and challenges of nuclear power generation. With the fiasco of 
electricity degeneration in California and the attendant lack of generating capacity, nuclear power generation is a 
topic of significant interest. 

Please Remember our Rules of Attendance and Membership for Branch 116 
Regular members missing 3 consecutive meetings without notifying their attendance chairman or attending less 
than 7 meetings within the last 12 months, shall be notified by form letter of their membership termination.   Certi-
fication of attendance at another Branch meeting will be considered a credit to the attendance record.  (Maximum 
of 2 visits per calendar year).   

Non-Responsibility Clause:  All travel events and other activities sponsored by Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, 
or its Branches, are for the convenience and pleasure of the members and their guests who desire to participate. 
Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, and its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of 
the participants or passengers, of  their property or any damages whatsoever, in any manner pertaining to said 
travel activities. 
Checks for trips of 3 nights or less must be made payable to the Branch conducting the trip. Checks for trips in 
excess of 3 nights must be made payable to the travel agency involved. 



$ums In Retirement Financial Group Ben Smith 
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The April meeting of "$ums In Retirement" will be held on Wednesday, APRIL 28, 2004.  
 
Our feature Presentation will be made by Mr. Richard M. Del Monte. He is a Certified Planner, 

holds an MBA specializing in Financial Planning. He has been a Financial Planner since 1985 and has an extensive 
background in the Investment arena. He has also been a Host of Financial radio talk shows and financial expert for 
local television and print media. He is the Principal of the Del Monte Group in Danville.  
 
His topic will be "BUILDING WEALTH AND REDUCING RISK IN THIS CHANGING MARKET". Anyone 
interested in making and keeping money will not want to miss this excellent presentation.  
No Reservations are needed, just come on out, have breakfast and get the day off to an enjoyable and informative 
start. Your ideas and questions are always welcome. We welcome all SIR members......meet some nice folks, and 
have a good time.  
 
We will also be reviewing our $IR portfolio stock picks for 2004 and review the recently compiled financial profile 
of the $ums group.  
 
The meeting will be held at our regular location, Diablo Creek Golf Course (Grill Room) starting at 8:00am. We 
will have breakfast at anytime after 7:00am.  
 
Diablo Creek Golf Course is located at the northern intersection of Port Chicago Hwy and Hwy 4, in Concord.  
 
If you wish additional information contact: SIR Ben Smith (Br#116) at 820-5403 or e-mail bjsssmith@aol.com 

Area 2 Computer User Group Floyd Skelton 
& Dick Curry 

Meetings of  the Area 2 Computer Users Group are held at the Social Hall of the Walnut Creek United 
Methodist Church, 1543 Sunnyvale Ave. (off N. Main, one block north of the Treat/Geary/N. Main 
intersection).  Meetings are normally held the 3rd Thursday of each month from 9:30 to 11:30 a.m.  All 
SIR members are invited to attend these informative sessions.  The next meeting will be April 15, 
2004.  We will address your computer questions and problems and identify some cool sites to visit on 
the Internet.  For more information please visit our web site at: http://home.att.net/~area2computer/."  

Time Running Out -- A tour of the Computer History Museum in Mountain View following our April 
15th meeting. Information regarding the Museum can be found in the Curry's Comments column on our aforemen-
tioned website. . 
 
We will car pool from Walnut Creek to Mountain View. Several sandwich shops are located in the immediate vi-
cinity of the museum; they also have one or two picnic-like tables located just outside the main entrance that could 
be used for those wishing to "brown bag" it. Let Dick Curry know your interest and whether or not you can drive 
and how many you would be able to accommodate if you can drive, by e-mail to racorinda@pacbell.net  
 
If you wish additional information contact:  SIR Floyd Skelton (Br. #116) at 838-2515  <f.skelton@att.net> or SIR 
Dick Curry (Br. #171) at 376-5541 <racorinda@pacbell.net>  

Article from the Portsmouth, Rhode Island Newspaper: 
 
Police charged Gregory Rosa, 25, with a string of vending machine robberies in January when he fled from police  
when spotted loitering around a vending machine, and later tried to post his $400 bail in coins. 



Jim Pope                            Bridge 
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The winners at the AWC March meeting were, Ernie Gilmore, Dick Schlueter, Jai Yee, Oscar 
Krikorian, and Jack Dodgson. Also slams were made by Lee Travis/Bob Daily, and Jack Dodgson/
Ben Yeraka. 

The winners at the March luncheon at Diablo CC were: Monte Hall, Gene Gould, Ken Harold, Dick Schlueter, 
and Paul Floyd. The slam winners were Lee Travis/Ken Harold, Jack Butler and Jack Dodgson. 

The annual Area 2 Bridge Lunch will again be held in the Marie Callender’s Restaurant in Concord on Thursday, 
April 29, from 10am until 2:30pm. We will break for lunch around noon, then commence playing bridge. Lunch is 
your choice of lemon chicken, French Dip Sandwich, or Cabo San Lucas Salad. Desert is your choice of Marie’s 
delicious apple, chocolate cream or lemon meringue pie. The cost is $14 per person which includes prizes, lunch 
and tip paid for at the door. Remember top SIR scored will receive a traveling trophy to keep for the coming year. 
Last year winner was Jai Yee. There will also be a prize for the first grand slam. At the present time sixteen are 
planning to be there and we can use more if you desire to join us. If you haven’t signed up and want to have a 
pleasant day with the SIRS in our area please call Fred Massaro (925) 933-7467 no later than Wednesday, April 
21. Thanks and see you there. 

  THE GOLF WIZARD IS BACK! 

Dear Wizard:  
Been out of contact with you for awhile; I've been on the Senior Tour! 
You should know I've corrected my slice but consequently developed a tremendous hook, so much 
so that the other day on Boundary #11 my drive sailed over the fence, nearly hitting an oncoming 
car, and of course out-of-bounds. Some controversy here, therefore my question is in two parts (if 
you can count that high). 
(1) According to our local SIR rule I may drop a ball in bounds and BEFORE my next shot am I 
now lying two or three? 

(2) Just where should the ball be dropped? 
Your longtime friend, 
S. Hazard                         ( P.S. The Senior Tour was a cruise to beautiful Hawaii.) 
Dear Hazard: 
You REALLY OLD coot!  Your cruise should be the Super Senior Tour!  It has been a while, I knew I was really 
enjoying myself. 
As to your alleged golf question, haven’t you ever heard about a provisional?  Let me tell you, one more time, if 
there is any chance that your ball is out of bounds or lost, hit a provisional!  It takes very little time and saves a lot 
of grief.  Incidentally you should identify the first ball and the provisional to your playing partners so if a ball is 
found, everyone will feel quite comfortable as to whether it is the first ball or the second.   
As might be the case for you, if the provisional ball goes only fourteen feet, and the first ball 200 yards before it 
neared the out of bounds, you can keep hitting the provisional without being committed to use it, until you have 
reached the area as far out as the first ball.  Then you should look for the first ball and if found in bounds play it, 
pick up the provisional even though it took, say seven strokes for you to get there. 
Now back to your question, if you have not hit a provisional and you find that your ball is out of bounds, you have 
the special SIR only rule which says: TO AVOID GOING BACK TO THE TEE AND HITTING ANOTHER 
BALL YOU MAY DROP ANOTHER BALL AT A SPOT NEAR TO WHERE IT WENT OUT OF BOUNDS 
OR WAS LOST,  AND ADD TWO PENALTY STROKES.  So, in the case you cited, you would be lying three/
hitting four.  
Hope that clears up that little matter.  Don’t you have another Super Senior Cruise/Tour to go on, soon? 
Your pal, the Wizard 
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TRAVEL– Kirk McVean and Jim Cobb 
 
Pick up brochures, forms, etc., at the travel desk at 
the luncheons. Payment should be made to the 
travel agency arranging the event unless otherwise 
stated in the announcement.  
 

 Local Travel 
 
April 11 and 14, 2004 
SIR Day at the Warriors. Details yet to come, but 
you can contact Jim Wyatt @  650-345-3494. 
 

Not So Local Travel  
 
April 17-24, 2004 
Steam boating on Columbia, Willamette & 
Snake Rivers. Cruise on 3 great rivers of the Pa-
cific Northwest aboard the Queen of the West 
Steamboat. Follow the Lewis and Clark Exploration 
Route. Includes r/t air to & from Portland, 7 night 
cruise, all shore excursions and on-board meals. 
Cost $2840.00 p/p d/o. Book before 9/23/03 and 
receive $150.00 discount. Contact Bob Hagler, Br. 
8 @ 934-7620. 
 

Not So Local Travel (cont.) 
 
April 30-May 5, 2004  
“Ramona Pageant”, Bakersfield, Palm Springs, Hemet, 
Ventura and San Luis Obispo. Dinner and performance at 
the Crystal Palace Theater.   Dinner and performance of 
the Palm Spring Follies. Tour the Living Desert Mu-
seum, ride the Aerial Tramway, Hemet for the spectacu-
lar Ramona Pageant. Channel Islands Visitor center 
and Channel Island Cruise, Ghost and Ghouls tour and 
dinner at the Pastabilities Ristorante. Lunch at Madonna 
Inn in San Luis Obispo and a tour of the Mission Nuestra 
Senora de La Soledad. Cost $987/person. Single $1137/
person  Contact Fred Stammen, branch 171 for reserva-
tion and details. 
 
May 7-23, 2004 
The Iberian Peninsula — A tour of Portugal & Spain 
A 17 day tour featuring Salamanca, Oporto, Lisbon, 
Seville, Gibraltar, Costa del Sol, Granada, Valencia, Bar-
celona and Madrid. Tour features transfers to and from  
San Francisco Airport, and roundtrip airfare from San 
Francisco to Madrid. Stay in first class hotels with daily 
breakfast buffet and nine hosted dinners. Deluxe motor 
coach throughout. Tour price is $3175 per person, double 
occupancy. Contact Bob Spellman, Branch 146 at 934-
8428 for reservation and details. 
 
May 16-17, 2004 
Magnificent Musical  CAMELOT, Carson City 
Sunday, 7:00AM, Motor coach from Heather Farms; ca-
sino stop at Pinon Plaza with $4.00 cash. 2:00PM Matinee 
performance, check in at Sands Regency Hotel. Food, 
cash and overnight. Monday, 7:15AM depart to Reno Hil-
ton, $8.00 slot credit, Boomtown, cash and food. Depart 
for home. Contact Carl Raaka, Branch 8 @ 254-0482. 
 
October 3-10, 2004 
National Parks of the Southwest. Air, motor coach, 
meals, dinner cruise on Lake Powell, admission to parks 
and monuments. Details to numerous to mention, See 
Brochure.   Contact Charlie Kiser Br. 146 @ 274-1575. 

Excerpts from a cat’s diary: 
 
“My captors continue to taunt me with bizarre little 
dangling objects. They dine lavishly on fresh meat, 
while I am forced to eat dry cereal. The only thing 
that keeps me going is the hope of escape, and the 
mild satisfaction I get from ruining the occasional 
piece of furniture. Tomorrow I may eat another 
houseplant.” 
 
“Today my attempt to kill my captors by weaving 
around their feet while they were walking, almost 
succeeded, must try this at the top of the stairs. In 
an attempt to disgust and repulse these vile oppres-
sors, I once again induced myself to vomit on their 
favorite chair...must try this on their bed” 

A woman’s view of dogs and men… 
 
1. Both take up too much space on the bed 
2. Both have irrational fears about vacuum cleaning. 
3. Both mark their territory. 
4. The smaller ones tend to be more nervous. 
5. Neither does any dishes — Member 258 
6. Neither of them notice when you get your hair cut. 
7. Both are suspicious of the postman. 



Page 9 

Pictures from the SIR 9 Hole Golf Group 
at Buchanan Field on March 24, 2004. 

 
Pictures provided by Ken Miller. 

OK Guys, listen up! I’m wearing my lucky shirt. 

It’s a low screamer but it should make it 
past the ladies tee! 

I’m keeping my head down no 
matter what happens. 

I can’t believe it stopped 
so soon! 

That has got to be the shortest 
drive of my life. 

I think the hole is smaller than 
usual. 

I agree. The holes on the 
practice green were much 
larger. 

Even my special yellow 
balls won’t drop. 
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Pictures from the Branch 116 Golf Tournament at 
Paradise Valley on March 29, 2004. 

Pictures provided by Ken Miller. 

The Power Hitters 

The Precision Hitters 

The Club Photographer shows 
his stuff 

Do you think the Golf Chairman will suspect 
something when we turn in our scorecard? 
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18 Hole Golf 
 

Remem-
ber:  Sir 
Branch 116 
Golf Hot-
line is 
906-5355. 
 

Chairman 
Phil Jenkins 

Handicap & 
Scoring 
 

Jed Daniel 

David Harris 

The Golf Website can be accessed at http://att.home.net/~sirs116.golf/ 

C Xavier 69 3 W Thede 70 3 P Kallas 64 3
P Marks 70 2 J Cobb 71 2 B Vetro 72 2
C Robertson 70 2 F Bryant 72 1 F Lockwood 73 1

T Robinson 72 1
A Seguin 72 1

Low Gross Low Gross Low Gross
T Christoffersen 84 W Thede 93 P Kallas 96

J Hunter 64 3 A Lutkus 64 3 D Brown 72 3
DC Harris 67 2 W Thede 69 2 P Grivas 74 2
C Robertson 70 1 P Goff 70 1 P Jenkins 74 2
C Xavier 70 1 T Powell 70 1

Low Gross Low Gross Low Gross
J Hunter 83 A Lutkus 89 P Jenkins 103

J Hunter 69 3 T Robinson 66 3 P Jenkins 73 3
B Smith 69 3 D Socolich 73 2 B Mix 73 3
D Geary 70 1 W Thede 73 2 B Vetro 73 3

Low Gross Low Gross Low Gross
B Smith 85 T Robinson 89 P Jenkins 102

D Geary 66 3 P Goff 66 3 H Honstein 67 3
C Robertson 70 2 P Lucido 67 2 J Maclay 69 2
D Meyer 73 1 T Powell 67 2 F Lockwood 70 1

Low Gross Low Gross Low Gross
D Geary 83 P Lucido 92 H Honstein 99

W Thede 92

BOUNDARY OAK - MARCH 8, 2004
Flight 1 Flight 2 Flight 3

Closest to: Hole #2 - J Hicks, T Coggiola
Hole #12 - A Seguin, D Chaffee

Closest to: Hole #3 - J Hunter, P Jenkins
Hole #16 - T Robinson, P Kallas

Closest to: Hole #4 - R Domer, P Goff

GOLF RESULTS: DAVID C. HARRIS

CROW CANYON - MARCH 1, 2004 -- rained out

DELTA VIEW - MARCH 16, 2004
Flight 1 Flight 2 Flight 3

Hole #12 - J Cobb, P Goff

BETHEL ISLAND - MARCH 22, 2004
Flight 1 Flight 2 Flight 3

Closest to: Hole #3: B McCord, P Morison 
Hole #12: B McCord, H Walden

PARADISE VALLEY - MARCH 29, 2004
Flight 1 Flight 2 Flight 3



A non profit Organization for Retired Men 
devoted to the Promotion of Independence 
and Dignity of Retirement  

Las Trampas 
Branch #116 TIME VALUE MATERIAL 

PLEASE DELIVER AS SOON AS POSSIBLE 

RETURN TO:  Roland Scrivner 
3300 Tice Creek Drive #4 
Walnut Creek, CA  94595-4105 

Non-Responsibility Declaration: 
All activities arranged for or by, or sponsored by, Sons in Retirement, Incorporated, and its Branches, are for the convenience and pleasure 
of the members and their guests who desire to participate. Sons in Retirement Inc. and its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the 
well being or safety of the participants, or their property, in any matters pertaining to said activities. 

NAM E POINTS NAM E POINTS NAM E POINTS

Hunter, J 15 Robinson, T 14 Jenkins, P 16
Robertson, C 9 Daniel, J 9 Vetro, B 10
Xavier, C 7 Thede, W 7 Grivas, P 7
Geary, D 6 Goff, P 6 Kallas, P 7
Harris, DC 5 Pow ell, T 6 M aclay, J 7
M arks, P 5 Hutchko, A 5 Hem m elsbach, B 5
Crua, F 4 Sequin, A 4 Brow n, D 4
Altom are, J 3 Fend, W 3 Honstein, H 3
Clizbe, J 3 Lutkus, A 3 M iller, K 3
Hicks, J 3 Cobb, J 2 M ix, B 3
M cInnis, C 3 Doyle, L 2 Kinser, B 2
Sm ith, B 3 Lucido, P 2 Lockw ood, F 2
M cCord, B 2 Socolich, D 2 Aalders, D 1
M eyers, D 1 Testa, B 2
M organ, J 1 W alden, H 2

Bryant, F 1

FLIGHT 1 FLIGHT 2 FLIGHT 3

SIR BRANCH 116 G OLF LEADER BOARD
as of 29 M arch, 2004 -- PARADISE VALLEY


